
MINUTES OF CITY COUNCIL MEETING 
 

VALLEY GRANDE, ALABAMA   
  

Regular Meeting                                                                                                                 January 21, 2019 
 
Call to order by Matt Dobbs, Mayor at 6:00 PM 

Meeting held at Valley Grande City Hall 

Minutes submitted by:  Janet Frasier, City Clerk 

Presiding: Matt Dobbs, Mayor 

Invocation:  Matt Dobbs 

In Attendance: 
                                       Matt Dobbs, Mayor              Present              
                                       Tim White    Absent 

            Ronald Sawyer                             Present 
                                       Lamar Morgan                             Present 
              Tammy Troha    Absent 
                                       Jimmy Johnson                Present 
 
Quorum was made with four council members present.  
 
The minutes from the January 7, 2019 regular meeting were presented by Janet Frasier. Motion was 
made by Ronnie Sawyer to accept the minutes as presented.  Jimmy Johnson made the second.  
Motion carried with unanimous consent of the council by a show of hands vote.    
 

SHOW OF HANDS VOTE                                 YEA                        NAY 
Matt Dobbs          X       

               Tim White   Absent 
               Ronald Sawyer                                                   X 
               Lamar Morgan                                                    X 
               Tammy Troha   Absent 
               Jimmy Johnson        X 
 
Reports of Officers: 
 
Boyd Pugh /Public Safety Director:   No report. 
 
Sam Smitherman/Building Inspector:  Sam Smitherman reported 7 houses in construction with one 
about to be completed. 
 
Tim White /Zoning, Annexation and Sewer System:  No report. 
 
Ronald Sawyer / Beautification and Education:  Ronnie Sawyer reported that the electrical work 
has been completed at the storage building.  He also had the blown lights replaced at the Sports 
Complex. 



Lamar Morgan / Public Safety:  Lamar Morgan reported that the gravel has been delivered and 
spread at the walking trail and the sports complex.  He further reported that he has been talking 
with John Hatfield regarding the drug dog needed by the Sheriff’s Department.  Lamar stated that he 
would like for the council to consider and discuss a donation to help purchase and have a dog 
trained for this purpose. 
 
Tammy Troha / Parks and Recreation:  No report. 
 
Jimmy Johnson / Business and Community Development:   No report. 
 
Old Business:   None 
 
New Business:   None 
 
Public Comment:  None 
 
Mayor’s Report:   Mayor Dobbs reported that Tri County was asked to complete the boat launch at 
the Lagoon.  Lamar Morgan stated that he will follow up with Bo Levins tomorrow. 
 
There being no further business to come before the council, a motion to adjourn was made by Ronnie 
Sawyer.  Lamar Morgan made the second.  The motion was carried by unanimous consent of the 
council.  The meeting was adjourned at 6:09 PM. 
 
 
  Approved: ________________________________  
        Matt Dobbs, Mayor 
 
 
 
Attested: ______________________________________  
                   Janet Frasier, City Clerk 


